That demolishing the Greenhouses on Conduit Lane would once and for all deprive the Borough of Croydon of a green resource which would never likely be built again. If the greenhouses were demolished then a valuable education and potentially productive food source would be lost. The possibility of growing local produce all year round to supply Surrey Street Market and other outlets and the educational and employment opportunities would be lost. Opportunities that are well suited to the less academic or in some ways disadvantaged young people. Working with the soil, growing things, being productive and engaged in a chain of supply, in employment is an opportunity that should not be denied to our young people. If this site were run by a combination of professional staff and volunteers then Croydon would have a valuable resource for employment and training. To provide such an opportunity is only fair to the people of Croydon. The Greenhouses and the immediate land surrounding them must be protected and reserved for use byb the community.
